
 

 

WHC District 3 meeting minutes 

Location: Bublitz’s Restaurant, Lomira, WI 

Date: Nov. 28, 2018 

Time: 7:00 p.m. 

Attendees: Lisa Docter, Linda Ernsberger, Rae Geb, Elaine Gauthier, Jan Pieper, Diane Sackett, 

Lee Sackett, Don Schwandt, Bonnie Shepherd, Katie Bachhuber 

Agenda items 

1. Youth Program – Lee is looking into having a “Learn about Farrier Work Day” 

2. Ride D3 Trail Program – The group decided to continue it next year. Lee will look into digitizing 

our emblem to be put on a decal and given out when people join the program. Linda Ernsberger 

is looking into level awards.  

3. Wild Goose Trail update – Diane Sackett reported that the Wild Goose Trail that could be cleaned 

out from Hwy. 60 to Pautsch Rd. was completed. There were a few short sections that had to be 

skipped due to standing water. Dodge County Parks Dept. is acquiring a new mower that will help 

to maintain the trail. However, the Friends of the Dodge County Parks Group is looking for ways 

and means to fill some of the low spots on the trail. The Poker Ride held to help raise funds for 

the trail was pretty successful and had more horse riders than any other user group.                                                                                          

4. Lisa Docter gave a brief talk about Back Country Horseman of Wisconsin telling us of some of 

their goals.  Our group would like to have her back for more details. 

5. It was decided to donate $100 total for 2 baskets for the “Winter Day at Springbrook” put on by 

WSHCEF.  

6. We decided to have no meetings in December or January. Our next meeting will be February 20, 

2019 at the Sackett Ranch.  

Motion made by Rae Geb to adjourn; seconded by Don Schwandt: passed 

 

 


